City of Haines Newsletter

November 2019
Reminder
The City can only accept payments of checks or cash and cannot take debit or credit cards.
Water Compliance Project 
The Water Compliance Project is nearing completion. The new water reservoir is tentatively scheduled to be connected to the system November 7th. 
The new meter reading system and new billing software are operational and the City will begin generating metered billings next month. The City Council voted to allow customers 10,000 gallons for the base rate and $0.25 per 1,000 gallons of additional use after that. These rates will be reevaluated in the future.  During this time the City would like customers to carefully review their monthly statement to monitor water usage. The new system will also alert customers of possible leaks. Residential base rate is $49.00 per month and small commercial is $51.50 per month. 
Tagging Items on Right of Way

The City has begun tagging items that are stored on the City rights of way. Remember that garbage cans are only allowed on the right of way the day of garbage pickup and must be removed by the end of the day. Garbage cans that remain on the right of way 24 hours after pickup will be tagged and could be subject to a fine. As defined in Ordinance No. 151 Series 2018 and Resolution No. R-1810-7. 

Dog Enforcement
John Shurtleff is the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-403-0558. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations.
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill will be open November 2nd and November 16th. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
Dog License/ATV License

It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. 
The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets but an ATV license must be purchased.  
The 2019 Dog and ATV licenses will expire December 31, 2019 and a 2020 license must be obtained. 
Dog licenses cost $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs. ATV licenses cost $5.00. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held November 12th, at 6:00 pm at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
Council President Dennis Anthony: 208-859-8541

Public Works Ty Falcon: 541-910-0708
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476


Planning Director Richard Howe: 541-403-0773
Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825


Dog Enforcement Officer, John Shurtleff: 541-403-0558
Councilor June Falcon: 541-519-4844







Councilor Peter Hall: 541-519-7274






Councilor Angie Shurtleff: 541-519-4905






The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
